
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, August 17, 2015

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp1

Council to consider making a recommendation to the Nebraska 
Liquor License Commission regarding the appointment of Bart 
Shively as the Chili’s Liquor License Manager.

Staff Contact: Kevin Spencer, Police Chief
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Memo 

To: Rick Kuckkahn, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police  

CC: liquor file 

Date: August 11, 2015  

Re: Manager application- Bart R Shiveley – Chili’s Bar & Grill, License I-83544, 826 W 36
th
 Street 

Scottsbluff, NE 69361 

This applicant, Bart R Shiveley, was investigated for suitability as a license holder. Bart Shiveley 
disclosed two speeding citations. No criminal history was found. Nothing was discovered that would 
prohibit him from holding a manager position under the license. 

Tuesday August 11
th
, 2015 I called Bart to ask questions about Chili’s alcohol rules and procedures. 

Bart told me that he just completed the Nebraska State Patrol Responsible Beverage Service Training 
last week. Bart added that all of their employees are required to complete Chili’s Responsible Alcohol 
Server training. Bart told me that they have team meetings daily and often discuss alcohol service. Bart 
said that he has worked at Chili’s for the past two years adding this is his only experience in the alcohol 
industry. Bart said that Chili’s employees are asked to check the identification of anyone who orders 
alcohol. Bart said that Chili’s has calendars that help employees determine if an individual is at least 
twenty-one and encourage them to consult a manger with any questions. Bart said that if an employee 
sells to a minor they would most likely be terminated, then there would be team meetings were all 
employees would again have to complete the Responsible Alcohol Training with the manager.  

Bart told me that one of his managers is in charge of ordering the alcohol but all four managers are 
responsible for the alcohol inventory. Bart stated that all of the alcohol to include beer, that is not out for 
use is locked up in storage with only managers having a key. Bart told me that Chili’s has cameras in 
use. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer  
Chief of Police 
City of Scottsbluff 

CHIEF OF POLICE 
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